
Twenty Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
13 October 2024  —  Year B  

 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish  

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in Christ, strengthening the faith and transforming 
the spiritual life of the community.  We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good News, and living the values of 

the Gospel. 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
It would be fair to say that anyone who attended one of last weekend's Parish 
Sunday Masses would be aware of my recent health issues.  Perhaps not all of 
the specifics, but certainly that I had a fainting episode during last Saturday 
night's 6:00pm Vigil Mass.  Again, I express my gratitude to the rapid 
respondents of all who came forward to my aid at that time and subsequently, 
and in particular, our Parish Manager, Debra Visser, who has been once again 
most helpful to me since Tuesday – coordinating replacement priests to cover 
this weekend's Masses and Baptisms, and chauffeuring me to St Vincent's 
Private Hospital, then back home afterwards, and then to the radiologist, 
shopping, etc.  I would have been lost without her help and the help of other 
Parish staff.  Thank you to you all!  And thank you everyone for your prayers 
and well wishes. 
 
As you know, I have just recently returned from a four-week vacation fully 
rested.  However, two Sundays before I returned to my ministry, I had two 
dizzy spells again while celebrating Mass for the Lord Howe Island Catholic 
community.  Now, I didn't think too much about that at the time, it was 
seemingly an isolated incident and I simply moved on with life.  However, in 
the light of last Saturday night's fainting spell, and those two instances of 
dizziness that immediately preceded it, and then again on Wednesday of this 
past week, during the 9:00am Mass, when I felt a little more light-headedness, 
when that is all taken together, I have become quite concerned about my 
current health and wellbeing. 
 
On Tuesday after the long weekend, I called my GP to book an urgent 
appointment to discuss Saturday night's events with him.  Fortunately, I was 
able to see him at noon.  He ordered more immediate blood tests and gave 
new referrals to a Cardiologist and a Haematologist, and I booked future 
appointments with both specialists that same day - the Cardiologist's 
appointment is in mid-November.  I was directed by my GP to take things 
steadily in the meantime. 
 
Fortunately for me because it dovetailed together so conveniently, I had a 
sleep disorder specialist appointment on Wednesday afternoon, so I took the 
opportunity to ask him if he would check my blood pressure because of that 
morning's light-headedness, and when I elaborated about my recent fainting 
and dizziness incidents, he gave me a detailed examination of my lungs, blood 
pressure, pulse, etc. in addition to my original purpose in visiting him.  The 
upshot was that he suspected a blood clot on my lung  and he directed me to 
immediately undergo a CT Scan of my lungs at St Vincent's Hospital.  He also 
forbade me to drive until after I had been cleared by the Cardiologist whom I 
had referred to in the preceding paragraph. 
 
I spoke further with this specialist on my return home on Wednesday night, 
when he followed up with me on the CT Scan results.  The good news was that 
there was no blood clot on either lung.  At the end of our lengthy conversation, 
he directed me to have a ultrasound scan of my carotid arteries.  That scan is 
scheduled for later today (Friday)  
 
I mention all this because what is happening to me right now has an 
immediate flow-on effect on you as Parishioners, and of course, the day-to-day 
pastoral operations of our Parish; it is not for any attention-seeking motives on 
my part.  Rather, it is to keep you fully apprised of the situation.   
               Continued on page two 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office:  136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  
          (corner Buckland Road & Bage Street) 
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    

PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  —  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874    
Ms Debra Visser  —  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Jillian Piper — Administrative Assistant 
Email:  assistant.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au  
Mrs Carmel Spargo  —  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Angela Greathead  — Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  — Local Safeguarding  
 Representative 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong ...report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 

MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church  65 Bage Street, Nundah  
Holy Trinity Church  352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 

PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Pius V Primary  Mr Peter Gordon  -  Principal    
Ph:  3267 7306    
Email: pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 
St Joseph’s Primary  Ms Kristen Garrett -   
Acting Principal  Ph: 3266 2405 
Email:  pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au  
Mary MacKillop College Mrs Erin Wedge  -  Principal 
Ph:  3266 2100        
Email: mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 

RECONCILIATION  
Saturday 4pm  -  5pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 
 

WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  -  Saturday (vigil) 6pm  
and Sunday 9.30am   
Holy Trinity, Banyo  -  Sunday 7.30am and 5pm 
 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  
Monday 7am and Friday 9am  
Holy Trinity, Banyo 
Wednesday 9am and Thursday 6.30pm   
 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643      
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 Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
Tom Cusack, Neil Casey, Justin Carr, Jacqueline Casimento, 
John Davies, Doug Desouza, Barbara Kolosowski,  Philomena 
L’Huillier, Maria Moltmann, Marigold Reid, the Ring family.  
 
Recently Deceased 
 

Anniversaries 
Ada Redhead 
Feriero & Claremont Families 
 

 Lord, show them your loving care 
This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  

If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  
please contact the Parish Office. 

 

STEWARDSHIP 
“It is easier for a camel to pass through the eye of a needle than 
for one who is rich to enter the kingdom of God.”   (Mark 10:25)  
 
Jesus uses tough language that we may not want to hear.  
However, we are all called to be generous with all of our gifts.  
Not just the ones we pick and choose, but all our gifts, and 
especially the one that means the most to us!  That includes our 
time in prayer to God, our talent in participating in parish 
ministries and our treasure supporting our local parish and other 
charities.      

 

Continued from page one 
As I write this on Friday morning, I am uncertain of what the 
outcome might be of that carotid artery ultrasound.  So, I and our  
Parish staff have game played how best to respond to the 
ultrasound outcome.  Together, we planned for the worst whilst 
hoping for the best.  The worst being my immediate 
hospitalisation.  So, replacement priests (Frs John Gillen and Rodel 
Enriquez) have been arranged for this weekend's Sunday Masses 
and Saturday confessions and Fr Robert Doohan from Geebung 
Parish substituting for my Saturday Baptisms, and I thank them 
sincerely for coming to the rescue.  It would also follow that our 
Parish weekday Masses would, for this week at least and until 
further notice, be suspended.   
 
The best scenario is that I receive the all-clear.  If that should be 
the case, then I will be back on duty Monday to celebrate that 
morning’s Mass, however, I will be instituting a temporary change 
to our regular weekday Mass venues and Mass times.  The 
duration of these temporary weekday Mass arrangements will 
stand until I have been cleared by the Cardiologist – remember, I 
will see him mid-November.  So from tomorrow (Monday 14 
October) and assuming I have an all-clear result from the 
ultrasound, all weekday Masses will be celebrated only in the 
Corpus Christi Church, Nundah, and they will all start at 9:00am.  I 
do emphasise that this is only an interim arrangement until after I 
have consulted with and cleared by my Cardiologist.  I thank you 
for your understanding and cooperation if these temporary 
arrangements do come into play.  One way or the other, you will 
know by Sunday which outcome is in play. 
 
On an unrelated matter, Pope Francis on October 6, announced 
21 new Cardinals and their Consistory will occur on December 
8.  Australia has one of the Cardinal-elects and he is Bishop 
Mykola Bychok of the Ukrainian Eparchy Saints Peter and Paul of 
Melbourne.  We congratulate him and I ask you to remember 
Bishop Mykola in your prayers. 
 
God bless you all and thank you again for your prayerful help. 
Fr Dan 
Parish Priest 

 
Devotions to Our Lady of Fatima during 
the month of October2024 

Approval and blessings from Fr Dan, for 
Nundah and Banyo parishioners who visit 
Corpus Christi and Holy Trinity churches to 
have the opportunity to receive the statue of 
Our Lady of Fatima (approx. 18" tall), that was 
blessed at the Our Lady's Shrine in Portugal, 
to be taken to their homes for 24 hours 
during the month of October 2024. 
  

For bookings from 30th September to 15th October, please contact 
Mirna Desouza on 0407 055 764. 
  

For bookings from 16th to 31st October, please contact Bertha 
D’Souza on 0421 149 575. 
  

Our Lady’s statue will be available for collection at 6pm on the day of 
your choice, for 24 hours from the entrances of Holy Trinity Church, 
Banyo, and  Corpus Christi Parish office at Nundah to be returned the 
following day at 6pm at the same collection points. 

 

Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, acknowledge the 

Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the Traditional Custodians of this land. We 
pay respect to the Elders past, present and future and extend that respect to 

other Aboriginal and Torres  Strait Islander People present.    

ARCHDIOCESE OF BRISBANE & FLOCKNOTE  
Have you signed up? Will you be the last to sign up for 
Flocknote?  
 

The month of September was to be the 
month in which all parishioners signed up 
to our new database. 
 

We have had 37 families register to 
date.  Thank you so much to these 
families for jumping on board!  Many of you haven’t yet signed 
up. 

 

We urge you to do this today.  It will only take a 
moment of your time.  I’m looking forward to 
seeing my inbox overflowing with notifications of 
your signups. 
 

For more information about Flocknote, please watch this 
recording by Archbishop Mark Coleridge. 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0zhdXy9mgnw 
 

Parishioners and visitors are invited to use the link or QR code to 
sign up and register with the parish. If you have any questions, 
please speak with the Parish Office.  
 

Please go to https://banyonundahcath.flocknote.com/register 

A VOCATION VIEW 

If we believe in something, it does not seem to be a sacrifice to 
give up everything else to pursue that one dream.  Jesus asks for 
total dedication, promising in return rewards that no one else 
can promise: “Go and sell everything you own ... then come; 
follow me.”  

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/3cdvCzvkN9s8o1wjs4fNgc?domain=brucedownes.org
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0zhdXy9mgnw
https://banyonundahcath.flocknote.com/register


Synod24 Prayer 
 

Creator Spirt, whose breath of life  
makes all things new.   

 
We gather around Your table of communion, 

as many parts of one body, grounded in the hope, joy 
and mission of the Risen Christ. 

 
We open our minds and hearts, so we can be 

nourished and enlivened by your presence, ready to 
be the hope, joy and mission of the Risen Christ. 

 
We make space for the many stories of hurt, exclusion 

and silence of those within, and on the edges of our 
communities, so we may be in service of the hope, joy 

and mission of the Risen Christ. 
 

As your breath of life flows in us and through us, 
may we be a vessel for your bold creativity 

so we may be the hands and feet of the hope, joy and 
mission of the Risen Christ.  

 
We ask this in the name of the Risen Christ.   

 
Amen. 

HOPE REIGNS – ADVENT RESOURCE 
The Archdiocese of Brisbane 2024 Advent 
Resource is now available for pre-order!  
Hope Reigns is a new 25-day reflection re-
source created for use during Advent by 
groups and individuals. 
Each daily reflection is written by guest writer 
Br. Damien Price cfc (Christian Brother of the Oceania Province) 
each day is  accompanied by reflection questions and a conclud-
ing prayer. 
 
With small groups in mind, we have purposefully reformatted the 
Sunday reflections to make this resource more open to use in an 
Advent small group setting. Each Sunday has a longer format in-
cluding small group prompts, an opening prayer, the Gospel read-
ing, a Sunday reflection, discussion questions and a concluding 
prayer. Pre-order now via adventplus.com.au 

NOVEMBER IS THE MONTH OF HOLY SOULS 
If you would like your loved one remembered at Mass in 
November, now is the time to be planning!  Envelopes will be 
available at your Mass Centre in the coming weeks. 

If you're passionate about your faith and want to share it, the 
SEEKERS RETREAT offers the perfect opportunity. It's designed to 
provide a transformative encounter with Jesus. You can invite up 
to three guests, and we'll cover their retreat expenses. All you 
need to do is invite your group, cover the cost of your own re-
treat and embark on this journey of discovery together. 

adventplus.com.au
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/D5P4CMwGmoIz5Al9tNSwF8FDYb?domain=evangelisationbrisbane.us11.list-manage.com


 

Parish Events this Week  
Monday  14 October  
9.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah  
9.30am Adoration until 8am Tuesday, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Tuesday 15 October 
St Teresa of Jesus 
8.00am Adoration for 24 hours, Holy Trinity Banyo 
 

Wednesday 16 October 
9.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Thursday 17 October  
St Ignatius of Antioch 
No Mass 
Parish Office closed today 
 
Friday 18 October  
St Luke the Evangelist 
9.00am Mass Corpus Christi Nundah 
Parish Office closed today 
 

Saturday 19 October  
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah 
 

Sunday 20 October 
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity Banyo 
7.30am Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo 
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi Nundah   
5.00pm Mass, Holy Trinity Banyo  
 

Please note the changes to week day Masses 
for the coming week. 

The Parish Office will be closed on Thursday 
and Friday of next week  The email inbox will 

be monitor intermittently for any urgent     
issues that may arise during this time. 

PARISH MINISTRIES  
      

WHS Representative 
Mrs Patricia Corfield  

Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

Parish Computer Project 
Email: nundahcomputerproject@gmail.com  

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
"The greatest love story of all time  

is contained in a tiny white Host." Fulton J. Sheen 
Mrs Colina Knol    

Email: northside.adoration.bn@gmail.com 
Please contact Colina if you can assist in filling vacancies. 

 

BAPTISMS 
Please contact the parish office for a baptism pack.   

Families meet with Fr Dan for preparation. 
Baptisms are held at  

 Corpus Christi, Nundah on the 2nd Saturday of the month 
 Holy Trinity, Banyo on the 3rd Saturday of the month. 

Mass Settings 
Penitential Rite: 3A  

Gloria: Prayed 

Responsorial Psalm 

(R.)      Fill us with your love, O Lord 
  And we will sing for joy! 
 

Gospel Acclamation 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
  Happy the poor in spirit; 
  The kingdom of heaven is theirs! 
Alleluia! 
 

Nicene Creed: Prayed 

Preface for Sundays in Ordinary Time: 1 

Eucharistic Prayer: 2 

Eucharistic Acclamation: 1 

Readings  29th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
First Reading   Isaiah 53:10-11 
Second Reading  Hebrews 4:14-16 
Gospel Reading  Mark 10:35-45 

CORPUS CHRISTI REPAIR AND RESTORATION FUNDRAISING DRIVE 
TARGET $1,000,000 

Thank you to all those who have so generously donated to our 
restoration fund.  The job is not over yet, we are still working 
towards our target of $1 million.  If you are able to contribute 
towards the cost of restoration and repair work to our beautiful 
heritage-listed Corpus Christi Catholic Church, please use the details 
below for donations.  Thank you for your financial assistance. 

Fr Daniel Redhead   
 
Account Name: Church Restoration 
BSB: 064-786 
Account Number: 100 025 586 
Description:  Please include your name here unless you wish to 
remain anonymous. 
Cash or Cheque: Envelopes are available at the rear of the church. 
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